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M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
    Saturday, March 17, 2018
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room

1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. ​Sub-Committee: Joel Cho, Norman Ota, Don Patterson, Kyle Aihara, and Myles Tamashiro
2. Members:  Chris Akamine, Dane Alani, Dyllon Asami, Ted Chinn, Ron Flormata, Ivy Galariada, Shontel Jones, Mike Miyashiro, Tom Morikami, Evelyn Racpan, Gail Sakamoto, Lynn Schempp, and Stan Young
3. Guests:  DAG Lori Wada
4. Ho'opono:  Business Manager Kathleen Fujimoto, VFS, VFS Tad Matsuno, and Secretary MJ Andres
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Joel called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

He noted that we will be discussing items in the order of importance and try to get through everything, and end the meeting at 11:30 a.m.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Health and Retirement Benefits: Joel noted the benefits have been constant at $4 thousand and $4 thousand, sometimes with a supplemental benefit and sometimes not. He proposed to eliminate supplemental benefits to remove any confusion whether it gets paid or not. He added that the RSRA is the healthiest it’s ever been and noted although he doesn’t know what the future projections will be, the cost of health insurance keeps going up, and there are limits on how much we can invest into traditional retirement accounts. He proposed to increase the health benefit to $7 thousand and retirement benefit to $5 thousand. Myles move that the committee move forward with proposal. Don seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
2.
RSRA Balance: Kat reported that the balance as of March 12, 2018 was $1,691,617.
3.
Out-of-State Travel: Kat reported that we spent $16,217 on travel for blind vendors in SFY 2017, which includes inter-island travel. Joel noted that there is currently a travel ban for state employees. The committee is asking for feedback and testimonials from the members as to whether or not we should continue sending vendors to national conferences.
4.
VF #63 Kaneohe Bay: DAG Lori reported that Marine Corp used the procurement process and rejected our bid in mid-February noting deficiencies in 2 areas: 1) the number of personnel required and certain characteristic job descriptions and 2) our unfamiliarity with the new POS system. Their position is that because they rejected the bid, we do not get into the competitive range and therefore the Randolph Sheppard priority does not apply and they are ready to re-award the bid somewhere between April 1-15. She noted Stan is there on an extension contract until May 15th. 
Because of the complexity of the matter, DAG Lori is recommending the committee hire Dan Edwards, an attorney from Cleveland, Ohio, and a former Judge Advocate General (JAG) Officer in the Air Force, who recently won a huge arbitration this past February.
The proposed expense is estimated to be $50-$70 thousand. The state is not able to fund this initiative so the RSRA funds is needed.
DAG Lori will be requesting a hearing for a preliminary injunction and an arbitration. If we succeed, the expenditure begins. An arbitration process can take from 18 months up to 4 years.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Kona and Maui Airport Facility Renovations: Kat reported that the MOU between DHS and Dot is in the hands of the DOT Administration ready for signature.

Stan reported he and Clyde will be meeting with the architect to review the plans for Gate 27 to make sure the measurements are correct.

2.
VF #20 Request $5,000 for Standing Refrigerator: Gail is asking for a new single-door refrigerator. It was suggested that the program replace her commercial refrigerator with a non-commercial, cheaper one. Gail is agreeable to a cheaper, non-commercial refrigerator. The VFS will work with her to complete the purchase.
3.
VF #7 Request $15,000 for New Tables, Chairs, and Gondola: VFS Tad reported this is part of the renovation project from last year. Chris is requesting new chairs and tables to replace the old furniture. The agency will work on this and provide additional information at the next meeting.
4.
VF #62 Request for $20,000 for New Fryer: Ron is requesting to purchase a new fryer which is self-cleaning, saves oil and time, and commercial grade. The agency will work with Ron and provide additional information at the next meeting.
5.
VF #49 Request to Replace Ice Machine: Lynn is requesting to purchase a new ice machine. VFS Tad received a bid of $4,700 from Bargreens and another bid of $4,000 from JJ’s. The difference in the bids is the labor, Bargreens will need to   sub out to CAPS while JJ’s does their own. The replacement and purchase of the icemaker will be completed.

6.
Matching Funds: Kat reported that she received information from Terry Smith to be careful about using RSRA for matching funds because it becomes subject to a $5,000 oversight by RSA, which means any purchase using the RSRA over $5,000 will require prior RSA approval in addition to the agency procurement process in place. Another issue is the maintenance of effort (MOE) where the agency is penalized for not expending enough funds, however, the agency does not want to increase their expenditure. Joel recommended that the committee be open to it.
Kyle recommended that the committee vote at a committee meeting for the record.

NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is to be determined.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss and hearing no objections, Kyle moved to adjourn the meeting.  Myles seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 11:27 a.m.

Respectfully submitted:
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